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AMENDED 6/14/011


Introduced and amended by the Land Use and Zoning Committee:
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RESOLUTION 2011-253-A
A RESOLUTION CONCERNING THE APPEAL OF A FINAL ORDER ISSUED BY THE PLANNING COMMISSION DENYING ZONING EXCEPTION APPLICATION E-11-12 BY ROBERT M. SMITH, JR., FOR THE RETAIL SALES OF ALL ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGES INCLUDING LIQUOR, BEER OR WINE FOR OFF-PREMISES CONSUMPTION ON PROPERTY LOCATED AT 1510 SAN MARCO BOULEVARD, PURSUANT TO SECTION 656.141, ORDINANCE CODE; ADOPTING RECOMMENDED FINDINGS AND CONCLUSIONS OF THE LAND USE AND ZONING COMMITTEE; PROVIDING AN EFFECTIVE DATE.


WHEREAS, Robert M. Smith, Jr., applied to the Planning Commission for a Zoning Exception (Application E-11-12) to permit the retail sales of all alcoholic beverages including liquor, beer or wine for off-premises consumption on property located at 1510 San Marco Boulevard in CCG-1 (Commercial Community/General-1) Zoning District; and


WHEREAS, the Planning Commission denied Application E-11-12 by Final Order dated March 24, 2011; and


WHEREAS, pursuant to Section 656.141, Ordinance Code, Essa Khazal, as agent for Robert M. Smith, Jr., filed a notice of appeal; and


WHEREAS, such appeal was timely filed and the appellant has standing to appeal; now therefore


BE IT RESOLVED by the Council of the City of Jacksonville:


Section 1.

Adoption of recommended findings and conclusions.
The Council has reviewed the record of proceedings regarding Zoning Exception Application E-11-12, which is on file in the City Council Legislative Services Division and the Planning and Development Department, and has considered the recommended findings and conclusions of the Land Use and Zoning Committee, attached hereto as Exhibit 1.  The recommended findings and conclusions of the Land Use and Zoning Committee are hereby adopted and shall become effective immediately.  This resolution is the final action of the Council.


Section 2.

Effective Date.

The adoption of this resolution shall be deemed to constitute a quasi-judicial action of the City Council and shall become effective upon signature by the Council President and Council Secretary.

Form Approved:

     /s/  Dylan T. Reingold_______ 
Office of General Counsel

Legislation Prepared by Dylan T. Reingold
G:\SHARED\LEGIS.CC\2011\res\LAND USE GENERAL\E-11-12 Enrolled.doc
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FINAL ORDER DENYING APPEAL,
JACKSONVILLE PLANNING COMMISSION FINAL ORDER
ON APPLICATION E-11-12

On March 24, 2011, the Planning Commission denied Application E-11-12, a request for an
exception to permit the retail sales of all alcoholic beverages including liquor, beer or wine for off-premises
consumption on property located at 1510 San Marco Boulevard in the CCG-1 (Commercial
Community/General-1) Zoning District. This matter was appealed per Section 656.141, Ordinance Code, by
Essa Khazal. The Land Use and Zoning Committee (‘“Committee”) reviewed the Notice of Appeal and
Record of Proceedings before the Planning Commission regarding Application E-11-12, including the above-
referenced Application, the Report of the Planning and Development Department, the Final Order issued by
the Planning Commission, the applicable portions of the transcript or transcripts of the Planning Commission
meeting(s) and documentary evidence submitted to the Planning Commission. Additionally, the Committee
heard testimony and received and reviewed documentary evidence presented at the Committee meeting and
public hearing held on June 7, 2011.

Upon review of the entire record, including the transcript of the Committee meeting and public
hearing, attached hereto and incorporated by reference, the Council finds that there was insufficient evidence
in the record to conclude that Application E-11-12 met the criteria of Section 656.131, Ordinance Code.
Therefore, it is hereby ordered:

1. The Appeal is DENIED.

2. The Planning Commission Final Order Application E-11-12 is
UPHELD; and

3. Application E-11-12 is DENIED.

TRANSCRIPT OF LUZ COMMITTEE MEETING AND PUBLIC HEARING ATTACHED AND
INCORPORATED HEREIN

EXHIBIT 1
Page 1 of 23
.
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1 PROCEEDINGS
CITY OF JACKSONVILLE June 7, 2011 5:07 p.m.
LARD USE AND ZONING 2 -=-
COMMITTEE 3 THE CHAIRMAN: Good evening, everyone.
4 We're going to call the June 7th, 2011,
5 Land Use and Zoning Committee meeting to order.
Bxcerpt of Proceedings held on Tuesday, 6 It's about eight minutes after five p.m.
June 7, 2011, commencing at 5:07 p.m., City Hall, 7 * %k % % %
Council Chambers, lst Floor, Jacksonville, Florida, 8 THE CHAIRMAN: I'm SOITY, written
before Diane M. Tropia, a Notary Public in and for
9 description of June 7th.

the State of rFlorida at Large.

10 All right. Tuming to page 4 -- have we
PRESENT: 11 already done page 4? No, we haven't.
JOHN CRESCIMBENI, Chair. 12 Top of page 4, item 8, 2011-253.
RAY HOLT, Vice Chair.
WILLIAM BISHOP, Committee Member. 13 Mr. Reingold.
DON REDMAN, Committee Member.
REGINALD BROWN, Committee Member. 14 And we have a separate book on this item.
DICK BROWN, Committee Member.
15 So if you all brought your books and you want
ALSO PRESENT: 16 to turn to that, that would be helpful.
306N CROBTS. Deputy Directer. Blaming Degt. 17 Mr. Reingold.
7OLNS HOKFORD, Zoming Administrator. 18 MR. REINGOLD: To the Chair, I didn't
MELATANE LARMESR. Legislative Rssiotant. 19 realize I was marked to speak on this item, but
L 20 I'd be happy to sort of introduce it.
21 Essentially, this is an appeal of a
22 Planning Commission decision concerning a
23 request in CCG-1 for the ability for retail
24 sales of all alcoholic beverages, inciuding
25 liquor, beer and wine, for off-premises or --
Diane M. Tropia, Inc., P.O. Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203
2 4
N DEX
1 ! 1 for a property located at 1510 San Marco
2 2 Boulevard.
3 3 The Planning Commission had denied this
2011-253 4 request for the exception, and the applicant
4 5 has requested an appeal of this item and thus
6 it's before you today.
5 RESO-Q RE APPEAL OF FINAL ORDER BY THE PLANNING 7 It derstanding that th l t
COMMISSION DENYING EXCEPTION OF APPEAL E-11-12 BY tls my understanding that the applican
6 ROBERT M. SMITH, JR., FOR RETAIL SALES OF ALL 8 has expressed a desire for a deferral. We
7 FOR OFF-PREMISE CONSUMPTION AT 1510 SAN MARCO . )
10 move to the merits if the committee so chooses.
BOULEVARD.
8 11 THE CHAIRMAN: Okay.
12 MR. REINGOLD: And just one other note,

®w
-
w

just to kind of give you a little bit brief

history is that the Planning Department had
originally recommended denial on this item.
The Planning Department is certainly capable of
explaining their denial. And then the Planning
Commission followed that denial or -- and then
thus it's before you today.
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:; 20 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, Mr. Reingold.
19 21 Does the Planning Department care to offer
gg 22 a report?

22 23 Mr. Kelly.

N
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N
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MR. KELLY: Yes, sir. Thank you.
To the Chair and to the committee, this

Diane M. Tropia, Inc., P.O. Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203 Diane M. Tropia, Inc., P.O. Box 2375, Jacksonvilaiin3a203 "
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1 resolution, 2011-253, again, seeks to appeal 1 And, Ms. Boyer, I'm sorry, I didn't get
2 the Planning Commission's recommendation of 2 you to do that tonight, but we appreciate you
3 denial for the zoning exception to allow a 3 being here. And, present company excluded
4 package store located at 1510 San Marco 4 here, you have one of the better attendance
5 Boulevard that would allow for the off-premise 5 records of some of my colleagues. You're at
6 consumption. 6 all the committee meetings and I commend you
7 There's history to this site. There was a 7 for showing such interest, and I hope you have
8 previous request that was denied back in 19- -- 8 the same enthusiasm after July 1st. Don't wear
9 or, I'm sorry, that was denied back in 1995 for 9 yourself out, pace yourself.
10 this same site and this same request. 10 With that said, this matter is a
11 There's been a lot of discussion. There 11 quasi-judicial matter and anyone that has
12 were speakers at the Planning Commission in 12 ex-parte communication to disclose -- and I
13 support of the request and there were numerous |13 will begin by doing so.
14 speakers in opposition of the request. 14 I have an e-mail from Mr. Shad dated
15 The Department found, in our staff review 15 today. Councilman Shad is in opposition to the
16 of this request, again, found to be generally 16 above bill and would like this read into the
17 consistent with the recommendation from 1995, |17 record at tonight's LUZ meeting as well as
18 which was also for denial. We found it not to 18 marked on the agenda.
19 be compatible with the character of the area. 19 I also have written communication that
20 We felt it was too intense and too intrusive to 20 I've received from Steve Clark on May 21st;
21 the residential neighbors on Cedar Street, 21 Isabelle Clark on May 23rd; Sue Turner on
22 which is a local road and this had direct 22 May 24th; Harold Friedlin on May 24th; Charles
23 access to. 23 Cason, May 25th; John Zollinhoffer, May 26th;
24 So we felt it was just too intense and not 24 Melinda Friedlin on May 25th, and an attachment
25 compatible with the surrounding uses. The 25 from the Friedlins as well.
Diane M. Tropia, Inc., P.O. Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203 Diane M. Tropia, Inc., P.O. Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203
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1 Planning Commission effectively felt the same 1 I'll submit all this for the record.
2 way. There's good testimony from the chairman, | 2 And then I had a voicemail message on
3 Mr. Hardesty, as it relates to all the 3 May 24th from a Nancy Maguire, who stated she
4 improvements over the past 10, 16 years, since 4 opposed the bill. I did not return that call.
5 1985, that have gone into the neighborhood. 5 I had a voicemail message on June 6th from
6 And a lot of the testimony and discussion was 6 Isaac [sic] Khazal, who identified himself as
7 about the removal and elimination of some of 7 the applicant. He left a message about -- just
8 these real obtrusive uses in the neighborhood 8 that he was calling in about that item. I
9 over that time frame and -- and that this is 9 returned his call today and we spoke about my
10 kind of, in essence, opening the door again to 10 inclination to not defer this matter. He had
11 allow that type of intense use within this 11 requested a deferral through written
12 neighborhood and, again, felt it would not be 12 communication to the Legislative Services'
13 appropriate, therefore, again, the Department 13 office.
14 would ask you to uphold the Cormmission’s 14 And then also I had a phone conversation
15 recommendation as well as the Department's 15 on June 6th with Charles Cason, just advising
16 recommendation of denial. 16 him, as a member of the opposition, that a
17 Thank you. 17 request for a deferral had been made.
18 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, Mr. Kelly. 18 I think that covers the extent of my
19 Any questions from the committee? 19 ex-parte.
20 COMMITTEE MEMBERS: (No response.) 20 Mr. Bishop.
21 THE CHAIRMAN: All right. Let me also -- 21 MR. BISHOP: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
22 let the record reflect that Councilmember-Elect 22 Just would like to indicate that I have
23 Lori Boyer has been with us since the beginning 23 received numerous e-mails from residents of the
24 of the meeting, and normally I get her to come 24 area in opposition to this waiver.
25 and sit up here. 25 And I confess I was not as diligent as our
Diane M. Tropia, Inc., P.O. Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203 Diane M. Tropia, Inc., P.O. Box 2375, Jacksp]ﬂlﬂlﬂ.’lﬁiz;g
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1 chairman in printing them out, so I don't have 1 I know that we probably have deferred
2 them here to read, but I will introduce -- I 2 these in the past, but this actually has been
3 will enter them into the record. 3 an ongoing thing for many years apparently and
4 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, Mr. Bishop. 4 to defer it at this point would just prolong
5 Anyone else? 5 the misery for the -- everybody concerned here,
6 COMMITTEE MEMBERS: (No response.) 6 so I think we --
7 THE CHAIRMAN: And I forgot, I've got two 7 THE CHAIRMAN: All right. Well, thank
8 more here. Coleman Hawk, written communication | 8 you, sir.
9 on May 31st; and Louise McCreight on May 31st, 9 With that, we have a public hearing
10 Ms. Carlucci, Matt Carlucci's mother. 10 scheduled this evening. The public hearing is
11 All right. With that said and all the 11 open. We have two speakers' cards supporting
12 ex-parte, we do have a public hearing scheduled 12 the measure and several in opposition. We'll
13 this evening, but I guess the first matter 13 hear from the proponents first --
14 is -- we did have a request from the applicant 14 Mr. Reingold, did you want to speak on the
15 to defer this matter. As I stated earlier, 15 matter?
16 it's the Chair's inclination to proceed, 16 MR. REINGOLD: Sir, I actually don't --
17 but does any -- do any committee members have 17 I'm not part of either the opposition or the
18 comments on the deferral? 18 support of the matter. I just wasn't sure if
19 MR. BISHOP: Yes. . .. 19 the committee just wanted to at least hear
20 THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Bishop. 20 maybe one -- you know, 30 seconds or a minute
21 MR. BISHOP: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 21 as to what the request for the deferral was all
22 I'm not aware of any reason why we should 22 about before making that decision, but that was
23 defer. The public hearing has been advertised. 23 just a recommendation from --
24 Everyone who was interested to speak is -- 24 THE CHAIRMAN: All right. We will take
25 would be here tonight, so I would be inclined 25 your recommendation.
Diane M. Tropia, Inc., P.O. Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203 Diane M. Tropia, Inc., P.O. Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203
10 : 12
1 to take it up. 1 Mr. -- is it Khazal?
2 THE CHAIRMAN: Anyone have an opinion to 2 (Audience member approaches the podium.)
3 the contrary on that matter? 3 AUDIENCE MEMBER: Essa Khazal.
4 Councilman Dick Brown. 4 THE CHAIRMAN: If you would, would you
5 MR. D. BROWN: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 5 just explain why you requested the deferral?
6 I was just thinking, don't we often honor 6 And then I'll open up the public hearing for
7 the request of an applicant? I know there must 7 your comments relating to the bill and to give
8 be concern about putting it off, people have 8 you your full amount of time. We're not going
9 come to speak, but quite often that would seem 9 to put you on the clock at the moment --
10 to be a given right to -- to an applicant for 10 MR. KHAZAL: Actually, I have a gentieman,
1 whatever reason, but -- so I'm sort of neutral, 11 he's been helping me, his name is Charlie Mann.
12 but I'm -- just a question. 12 At the last minute he said, you know, I can't
13 THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Brown, I can't 13 help you out, so what you recommend? You know,
14 specifically recall. I think I've probably 14 I had to hire a lawyer because this matter need
15 deferred items at the request of applicants and 15 to -- some councilman. And I think I e-mail
16 opponents. My problem with this was the short 16 you why -- what the reason is, because I can't
17 notice of the request, and generally I prefer 17 find, the last minute, you know, a lawyer.
18 to make deferrals well in advance so that all 18 And, actually, I call Mr. Paul Harden
19 people can be notified prior to the meeting. 19 also. He had some problem, so he don't call me
20 I'm not a fan of last-minute requests, so -- 20 back, so that's why we have -- we don't have
21 MR. D. BROWN: That's a good answer. 21 any lawyers, so that's why I need to defer the
22 THE CHAIRMAN: All right. Well, if the 22 matter.,
23 committee has no problem proceeding -- 23 THE CHAIRMAN: Did you retain the services
24 Mr. Redman, did you want to weigh in on that? 24 of Mr. Mann?
25 MR. REINGOLD: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 25 MR. KHAZAL: Yeah.
Diane M. Tropia, Inc., P.O. Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203 Diane M. Tropia, Inc., P.O. Box 2375, Jacksenmils, FL 32203
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1 THE CHAIRMAN: Did he represent you at the | 1 we just -- a show of hands or --
2 Planning Commission? 2 MR. REINGOLD: You could certainly Iook to
3 MR. KHAZAL: No. 3 the audience to see if they may want to choose
4 THE CHAIRMAN: When did you retain 4 somebody from their group who may wish to
5 Mr. Mann? 5 address the issue of their position on the
6 MR. KHAZAL: What happened is, you know, 6 deferral.
7 he has problem with his mother. You know, 7 THE CHAIRMAN: Who's here In opposition to
8 that's -- he has -- so he had some problem. 8 this bill? Ralse your hand, please.
9 That's why he can't represent me, so -- 9 AUDIENCE MEMBERS: (Comply.)
10 THE CHAIRMAN: When did you have a 10 (Audience member approaches the podium.)
11 conversation with Mr. Mann? When did you try k] THE CHAIRMAN: Are you choosing this
12 to -- 12 gentleman, then?
13 MR. KHAZAL: With Charlie Mann? 13 AUDIENCE MEMBER: Yes.
14 THE CHAIRMAN: Uh-huh. 14 THE CHAIRMAN: Okay. Your name and
15 MR. KHAZAL: Actually, Charlie Mann, we 15 address for the record, sir.
16 already talk about it and he advised me to have 16 AUDIENCE MEMBER: Hi. .
17 a councilman because he can't help me with that |17 My name is Niels Murphy. My address is
18 one. _ 18 949 Elder Lane. I also own the property
19 THE CHAIRMAN: Have a what? 19 directly across the street from the address at
20 MR. KHAZAL: Councilman -- I mean, I'm 20 issue.
21 sorry, lawyers. 21 THE CHAIRMAN: You'll need to speak into
22 THE CHAIRMAN: A lawyer. Okay. 22 the microphone --
23 But when did you speak to Mr. Mann? Was 23 MR. MURPHY: Can you hear me?
124 it a month ago, two months ago? 24 THE CHAIRMAN: Were you able to get that,
25 MR. KHAZAL: Friday. 25 Diane?
' Diane M. Tropia, Inc., P.O. Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203 Diane M. Tropia, Inc., P.O. Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203
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1 THE CHAIRMAN: Friday. All right, sir. 1 THE REPORTER: Yes.
2 Any questions from the committee? 2 THE CHAIRMAN: Okay. Speak into the
3 MR. R. BROWN: (Indicating.) 3 microphone because we are recording this and
4 THE CHAIRMAN: Councilman Reggie Brown. 4 the court reporter needs to be able to enter it
5 MR. R. BROWN: Yes. Through the Chair -- 5 into the record.
6 and I'm not opposed to -- because I do 6 MR. MURPHY: This issue has been pending
7 understand the seriousness of the nature when 7 for quite sometime. Originally, the
8 you're looking for legal representation because 8 application was denied in 1995. The Planning
9 apparently it -- you know, it warrants that 9 Department denied the application -- supported
10 from your vantage point. 10 the denial of the application. The Commission
1 I wanted to find out from -- I guess that 1 denied the application. This is an appeal
12 would be the opposition, whether or not they 12 that's pending.
13 would have any objections because he's now 13 I know -- not only do I live in the
14 seeking legal representation. That would 14 neighborhood with small children -- which a lot
15 pretty much kind of guide my position in terms 15 of these people live in the neighborhood. It's
16 of whether or not we should honor it because I 16 a very important issue to them, but why we
17 would hate for any citizen to feel that they 17 would suffer prejudice and myself in particular
18 are not given the time that's required. I 18 and my law partner is -- we purchased the
19 mean, we're only talking about two weeks and 19 property directly across the street from this
20 we'll be back here at it, and maybe they have 20 property --
21 an opportunity to vet the situation and we 21 THE CHAIRMAN: Can you comment more
22 won't have opposition. 22 towards the request for the deferral other than
23 THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Reingold, is there a 23 the merits --
24 way -- I mean, do we just -- is there a way to 24 MR. MURPHY: Yes This-is dlrectly on
25 accommodate Mr. Brown's request? I mean, can |25 point.
Diane M. Tropia, Inc., P.O. Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203 Diane M. Tropia, Inc., P.O. Box 2378, Jacksonyille, FL 32203
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1 We are making a decision -- we own a law 1 significant amount of time to retain counsel.
2 firm. We employ seven lawyers. We have 2 It's not like he just learned about this issue
3 multiple staff. We -- the decision for us to 3 yesterday. This has been pending for months.
4 move forward -- the vision of the City on this, 4 The appeal has been pending for months. He's
5 on San Marco Boulevard -- if you know where 5 had a clear opportunity to -- it's not like he
6 this is, it's directly across from Peterbrooke 6 wasn't aware of what the issues were, and he's
7 chocolate, and our -- we're on the -- the 7 had an opportunity to retain counsel.
8 comer there. 8 It's also not a situation where he had
9 Our decision is to invest millions of 9 counsel and at the last minute his counsel
10 dollars into the property directly across the 10 said, "Oh, my God, I can't be there." This is
11 street, and I can assure you that we will not 11 a situation where he hasn't taken any effort to
12 be doing that if this -- if this organization 12 actually retain counsel and prepare for the
13 decides to overturn the Planning Department's 13 hearing.
14 recommendation. We need to make decisions on |14 The other issue is I don't see a lot of
15 that with financing, with applications for 15 legal issues before you. This is really a
16 permitting. We have a deviation request 16 factual issue and the issues for this appeal
17 currently pending. All those issues are 17 are whether or not this type of use, given the
18 proceeding. We have our plans. We're ready to |18 family environment and the vision of the City,
19 go. 19 is appropriate. I don't see a lot-of legal
20 I don't know how long this would be 20 issues raised here or legal objections that
21 deferred, but we would seriously suffer 21 have been asserted in the appeal.
22 prejudice. We've hired lawyers, engineers, 22 So while not, you know, representing him
23 architects, and we would suffer prejudice if 23 or commenting on what the legal effect is, to
24 this particular issue were deferred any longer 24 me, as a property owner and a businessman,
25 because I can assure you, we're not going to be |25 don't really see that -- the need for a
Diane M. Tropia, Inc., P.O. Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203 Diane M. Tropia, Inc., P.O. Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203
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1 bringing our Fortune 500 clients to that 1 deferral. '
2 neighborhood and spending miilions of dollars 2 MR. R. BROWN: Mr. Reingold, do we have
3 if a liquor store is going to be across the 3 any legal issues here that we're pending
4 street from us. 4 tonight?
5 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, Mr. Murphy. 5 MR. REINGOLD: To the -- through the Chair
6 Any questions from the committee? 6 to Councilmember Brown, I guess some of the
7 MR. R. BROWN: Yes, I have a -- 7 research I was doing today was kind of looking
8 THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Brown. 8 at what the due process rights were for
9 Mr. Murphy. 9 applicants and for parties in quasi-judicial
10 MR. MURPHY: Yes. 10 type areas.
11 THE CHAIRMAN: Could you come back, 11 Simply put, I didn't see any legal issues
12 please? 12 as long as the applicant and the opposition had
13 MR. MURPHY: (Complies.) 13 their ability to sort of explain what their
14 MR. R. BROWN: Yeah. Through the Chair to |14 request for the deferral was and why and then
15 Mr. Murphy, you are an attorney? 15 the other side had the ability to rebut it.
16 MR. MURPHY: Yes, I am an attorney. 16 Essentially, an applicant would have the
17 MR. R. BROWN: Okay. We're talking 17 ability to present evidence, cross-examine
18 approximately two weeks is what my 18 witnesses -- although in this case they've
19 understanding is, if we were to defer today, to 19 waived that right without the request for a
20 give this gentleman an opportunity to seek 20 formal hearing -- and be informed of all the
21 legal representation. I'm not understanding 21 facts upon which the commission acts.
22 you to say that -- because we're not implying 22 And as the opponents stated, it's the same
23 one way or the other which way we're going to 23 decision-making process that goes through at
24 support this particular legislation. 24 the Planning Commission. And it's my
25 MR. MURPHY: Well, he's had -- he's had a 25 understanding that this gentleman spoke at

Diane M. Tropia, Inc., P.O. Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203
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1 Planning Commission, so he's very well familiar 1 is that --
2 with what the Planning Department position was, 2 MR. KHAZAL: No. The last time I talked
3 the Planning Commission's position was, and 3 to him was on Friday when he advised me to hire
4 what all the facts and what all the criteria 4 a lawyer.
5 are. 5 MR. REINGOLD: Microphone.
6 MR. R. BROWN: Okay. My last question is 6 MR. KHAZAL: Sorry.
7 to this gentleman. Do you feel competent 7 I talked to him the last time Friday, you
8 enough to represent yourself tonight? 8 know, when he advised me to hire a lawyer.
9 MR. KHAZAL: No. Especially there's a 9 MR. BISHOP: Well, I'm -- I guess I'm
10 couple of lawyers down here now. 10 still not clear as to when you were -- I guess
11 THE CHAIRMAN: Speak into the microphone, |11 I'm having a little bit of trouble here in
12 please. 12 trying to understand how you -- what you did to
13 MR. R. BROWN: The mic. 13 try to find -- I find it hard to believe you
14 THE CHAIRMAN: Speak into the microphone. |14 couldn't find a lawyer in two months.
15 MR. KHAZAL: I'm sorry. 15 MR. KHAZAL: Charlie Mann, he tried to
16 Especially there is couple of legal 16 help me out, you know, and the last minute, you
17 counsel -- 17 know, Friday, last -- you know, three, four
18 MR. R. BROWN: Did you say no? Is that 18 days ago, he said, I can't help out because you
119+~ what I'm -- 19 - -have to hire a lawyer. That's the last time,
20 MR. KHAZAL: Yeah. 20 you know --
21 MR. R. BROWN: You do not feel competent 21 MR. BISHOP: So is that the first time
22 tonight? 22 somebody suggested to you to hire a lawyer?
23 MR. KHAZAL: No, sir. 23 MR. KHAZAL: Yes, sir.
24 MR. R. BROWN: Okay. No other questions. 24 MR. BISHOP: So what did you do in the
25 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, Mr. Brown. 25 intervening two months here?
Diane M. Tropia, Inc., P.O. Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203 Diane M. Tropia, Inc., P.O. Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203
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1 Mr. Bishop. 1 MR. KHAZAL: That's what I say. I was --
2 MR. BISHOP: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 2 you know, Charlie Mann tried to help me out
3 Mr. Khazal. 3 with that.
4 MR. KHAZAL: Yes, sir. 4 MR. BISHOP: So Charlie Mann was trying to
5 MR. BISHOP: The Planning Commission 5 help you out for two months before he said he
6 issued their denial order on March 24th. At 6 couldn't do it on Friday?
7 what point did you then attempt to try to 7 MR. KHAZAL: It's not two months.
8 secure counsel to help you on this? 8 Actually, a month and a half.
9 MR. KHAZAL: Oh, actually down here -- 1 9 MR. BISHOP: Well, March 24th was two
10 think Planning Commission, they say, you know, |10 months and a week ago.
11 it's going to make a lot of traffic if -- 1" MR. KHAZAL: Well, actually, we apply, I
12 MR. BISHOP: No, no. I'm not asking about |12 think, April the 7th for the appeal.
13 the issue as to why they made a denial. 13 MR. BISHOP: Well, the order issuing a
14 The denial is dated March 24th. That was 14 denial was on March 24th. That's the document
15 a little over two months ago. 15 that I'm looking at right here. So at that
16 MR. KHAZAL: Two months ago. 16 point --
17 MR. BISHOP: When did you first attemptto |17 MR. KHAZAL: Actually, I was trying, you
18 try to secure legal counsel to help you with 18 know, to receive the -- the study from the
19 this? 19 commissioner, to see what's -- why they deny
20 MR. KHAZAL: Actually, when I received 20 it. So then, you know, we went and appeal.
21 the certifled letter from the City. You know, 21 MR. BISHOP: Well, I guess --
22 you want to see the certified letter? I 22 MR. KHAZAL: So it took time, you know, to
23 started looking for a councilman. 23 see why they denied that case and then, you
24 MR. BISHOP: Okay. Just a second ago you 24 know, we start looking for a -- lawyers, then I
25 said you talked with Charlie Mann last Friday, 25 spoke to Charlie Mann and he will try to help
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1 me out. And then the last minute he said, you 1 MR. KHAZAL: Actually --
2 know, I can't help you out because, you know, 2 MR. BISHOP: What I'm hearing just sounds
3 you have to hire a lawyer. So that's why, you 3 kind of like a delaying issue here: That's
4 know, it took us -- 4 something we just need to -- we just need to
5 MR. BISHOP: So how long -- what period of - | § take this up.
6 time was Charlie Mann attempting to help you 6 Thank you.
7 out to find a lawyer? 7 MR. KHAZAL: It's not easy to find a
8 MR. KHAZAL: Try to help me out, Charlie 8 lawyer in this town, you know, just put it that
9 Mann? 9 way.
10 MR. BISHOP: You said you've been working |10 THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Redman.
11 with Charlie Mann, who was trying to help you 11 MR. BISHOP: Mr. Chairman, there's --
12 find an attorney -- 12 there are pages and pages and pages of lawyers
13 MR. KHAZAL: Friday -- you know, last 13 in the phone book in Jacksonville. I find it
14 Friday, he try to help me out to find another 14 very hard to believe that it's hard to find a
15 lawyer. 15 lawyer.
16 MR. BISHOP: Okay. So he tried to help 16 MR. KHAZAL: Well, it's not specialized
17 you on -- he tried to help you on Friday or was 17 with exceptions, unfortunately.:
18 he trying to help you prior to Friday and 18 THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Redman.
19 Friday is when he called you? 19 MR. REDMAN: Thank you:*Mr. Chairman.
20 MR. KHAZAL: Prior to Friday he was 20 Have you --
21 helping me out; you know, he was going to 21 MR. KHAZAL: Yes, sir.
22 present a case for me. After Friday, he said, 22 MR. REDMAN: -- attempted to actually get
23 I can't help you out. You have to hire a 23 a contract with a lawyer to help you with this
24 lawyer. 24 situation?
25 MR. BISHOP: Okay. When did you contact |25 MR. KHAZAL: That's why I spoke to
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1 Mr. Mann to ask his assistance on this case? 1 Mr. John, if he could give me another, you
2 MR. KHAZAL: When? 2 know, couple weeks or three week, you know, to
3 MR. BISHOP: When. 3 find a good lawyer. Actually, I find another
4 MR. KHAZAL: Monday. 4 lawyer now. His name -- actually, I got it.
5 MR. BISHOP: A week ago Monday. 5 His name, Tom Anger [sic].
6 Okay. What did you do in the previous six 6 MR. REDMAN: I read through some of your
7 weeks prior to that? 7 previous attempts to do this, and it appears
8 MR. KHAZAL: Actually -- okay. Let me 8 that in these other cases you did not have an
9 tell you the real story. I try to talk to Paul 9 attorney represent you then as well, right?
10 Harden. The gentleman was here a while ago. 10 MR. KHAZAL: No, but1I --
11 And the gentleman, he was so busy, so someone |11 MR. REDMAN: Okay.
12 tell me, you know, about Charlie Mann. Charlie |12 MR. KHAZAL: -- spoke early in the morning
13 Mann, he tried to help me out. And that 13 with Tom and he were willing to, you know, take
14 gentleman, you know, he said, I can't help you 14 over that case.
15 out; you know, you have to hire a lawyer. 15 MR. REDMAN: Well, it appears to me that,
16 That's the real story, you know, about what 16 you know, you're just biding time and --
17 happened with us. 17 MR. KHAZAL: I'm not biding time.
18 MR. BISHOP: Well -- 18 MR. REDMAN: -- but, you know, I think we
19 MR. KHAZAL: But -- 19 need to go ahead and vote on this.
20 MR. BISHOP: Okay. Thank you. 20 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, Mr. Redman.
21 MR. KHAZAL: Okay. 21 Mr. Brown, you were on. You dropped off.
22 MR. BISHOP: Mr. Chairman, I'm not hearing |22 Did you want to --
23 there was any real serious effort here to -- on 23 MR. D. BROWN: When we're back in
24 behalf of the applicant to find counsel on this 24 committee, I'll --
25 for over two months. 25 THE CHAIRMAN: Ali right. Any other
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1 comments or questions? 1 And so if there's no demonstrated change, they
2 COMMITTEE MEMBERS: (No response.) 2 would be barred for -- until there is a change,
3 THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Reingold, do you have 3 and that's the purpose of providing certainty
4 any words of wisdom? 4 to an area.
5 MR. REINGOLD: (Shakes head.) 5 MR. R. BROWN: Mr. Chairman, with that
6 THE CHAIRMAN: What? 6 being said, then I would have to object to
7 All right. We're kind of in the hearing. 7 proceed tonight.
8 Do we want to proceed with this? Anybody 8 I understand it's time sensitive for those
9 object to proceeding? 9 that oppose this particular application. I do
10 Mr. Brown. 10 believe if we hold the applicant to a time
11 MR. R. BROWN: Well, Mr. Chairman, it's 1 line, that way those that -- that's in
12 not that I -- well, I do have some reservations 12 opposition or have future plans for the
13 and I do understand delay tactics, but I have a 13 property across the street can proceed. 1
14 greater concern because it's going to cost this 14 mean, I wouldn't want to leave it out there
15 gentleman money to obtain or acquire an 15 where he can come whenever he says that it's
16 attorney. And we're going to -- as a body, 16, ready.
17 going to have to make the vote on it. I mean, 17 I mean, either -- either you establish a
18 it's more of a legal question. 18 - contract with an attorney and two weeks from
19 If we proceed tonight -- because it sounds 19  _.:now we move forward with it one way, up or
20 as though he's still going to acquire an 20 *down, but I would hate to be responsible for
21 attorney. And if it's denied, he would have to 21 moving forward tonight when he stood before us
22 walt one year, at least one year before 22 and said that he's uncomfortable.
23 bringing it back towards -- before this 23 And we can say that maybe it is a delay
24 commission or -- Mr. Kelly. 24 tactic; however, when we think about justice
25 MR. REINGOLD: Through the Chair to 25 and fairness in terms of time -- I think we're
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1 Councilmember Brown. If the issue is the 1 talking two weeks. This is what I see. And we
2 one-year wait on refiling an application, it -- 2 can vet this situation out, come back before
3 . it's kind of awkward because -- and I probably 3 us, and we can vote it up or down in two weeks.
4 should have looked at this issue. 4 We do have -- it's not like we're not going to
5 He's made a request for an exception. 5 have another committee meeting before we go on
6 There's not only just a one-year bar, but 6 break.
7 there's just a general principle as to -- if 7 So if -- if the applicant feels that he
8 you can't demonstrate how things have changed 8 can acquire an attorney and be back before us
9 in that area or your request has changed, 9 in two weeks, then I would be in favor of that.
10 you're barred until that point that there is 10 I would not want to be responsible for setting
11 actually an ability to demonstrate a change. 11 up a situation as Mr. Dylan has just explained
12 If he came in and applied two years from 12 to us.
13 now and said, "I want to apply for an exception 13 THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Brown, would you like
14 for this type of liquor use,” the Planning 14 to offer a motion, then, to defer?
15 Department would accept that application, they 15 MR. R. BROWN: Yes, I would. I would like
16 would take it to the Planning Commission. And 16 to offer a motion to defer for two weeks.
17 the first question the Planning Commission 17 THE CHAIRMAN: All right. Councilman
18 would have to ask is -- this looks like the 18 Reggie Brown to defer.
19 same application, it sounds like the same 19 Is there a second to that motion?
20 application. Has anything changed? And if 20 COMMITTEE MEMBERS: (No response.)
21 they found that there was no change, they'd 21 THE CHAIRMAN: All right. That motion
22 have to say, "I'm sorry, you're denied based 22 dies for a lack of a second.
23 upon the principles of what we call 23 Thank you, Mr. Brown.
24 res judicata.” 24 Dick Brown, did you have a comment?
25 And so that principle is always out there. 25 MR. D. BROWN: Mr. Chairman, thank you.
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1 I was going to -- if there was a vote, I 1 when we apply, we have church close to us and
2 couldn't support it because after listening -- 2 school close to us. Now there's no church and
3 we'd be doing him a disservice if he -- if we 3 there's no school.
4 gave him some encouragement to come back in a 4 And I brought police report from different
5 couple of weeks with an attormey and he spends 5 liquor stores and, plus, I own a liquor store
6 a lot of money. There's already significant 6 on Atlantic Boulevard. Most of the people
7 neighborhood opposition and it's failed in the 7 think, you know, we're going to attract a lot
8 past and it's -- as Mr. Reingold has said, it's 8 of homeless people to town. Unfortunately, I
9 basically the same request. So I think the -- 9 have a liquor store and I been succeed and
10 we'd be doing the neighbors a disservice as 10 successful. I never have problem with the
11 well as the applicant because he'd spend good 11 neighborhood. And we doing very good down
12 money and it's not going to pass. That's my 12 there. And there's a lot of liquor stores.
13 prediction. 13 You know, they never have problem.
14 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, Mr. Brown. 14 I already sell beer and wine in my store.
15 All right. We are in the public hearing 15 We've been down there 19 years and we never
16 and we will begin the public hearing process. 16 have problem. We never call police, you know.
17 Again, we're going to take up the 17 And I'm going to show you these two reports
18 proponents of the legislation first and then 18 from two different neighborhood. They have a
119 we'll hear from the opponents. 19 ... liquor store. One of them in Riverside and the
:20 I have two speakers' cards, Essa Khazal -- 20 other one in Lakewood. It's not far away from
21 MR. KHAZAL: Khazal (pronouncing.) 21 us, like three miles away from our store.
22 THE CHAIRMAN: 1 just need you to state 22 Unfortunately, I know San Marco
23 your name and address for the record. We're 23 Preservation, they think, you know, I'm going
24 going to put three minutes on the clock. You 24 to turn the neighborhood upside down and I'm
25 see this little light tree here in front of me? 25 going to turn it to a low-class area.
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1 It turns green and then it -- when you get 1 Actually, it will not turn that way because,
2 about half way through, it will turn yellow. 2 like -- you know, I already spend over $100,000
3 And when it turns red, your time is up. 3 to remodel my store. And I've been there for,
4 So begin by stating your name and address 4 like I say, 19 years old [sic]. We never have
5 for the record and then we will start the 5 problem with the neighborhood.
6 clock. 6 And I'm going to show you two different
7 MR. KHAZAL: Okay. Start now? 7 police report from different area, and they
8 THE CHAIRMAN: Name and address for the 8 never have a problem like most people say.
8 record. 9 THE CHAIRMAN: All right. Thank you, sir.
10 MR. KHAZAL: Essa Khazal, 9452 Kells Road, |10 Any questions from the committee?
11 Jacksonville, Florida 32257. 11 COMMITTEE MEMBERS: (No response.)
12 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you. 12 THE CHAIRMAN: All right. I see no one.
13 This Is your time to address the committee 13 Thank you, sir.
14 with regard to why you want the committee to 14 Our next speaker will be speak --
15 support the appeal. 15 MR. KHAZAL: Mounirah.
16 MR. KHAZAL: Okay. First, you know, I've 16 THE CHAIRMAN: -- Mounirah Mashour.
17 been in that location for 19 years. Our 17 I'm sorry.
18 neighborhood has been changed dramatically. We |18 AUDIENCE MEMBER: That's okay, sir.
19 have four bar and restaurant. They serve beer, 19 THE CHAIRMAN: I'm sensitive to
20 wine and liquor. There's Bistro Aix, there is 20 mispronunciation of names, as you can imagine
21 Sherwood, there Is Hurricane, there is Wings, 21 with my last name, but --
22 also there is Mediterranean restaurant, and 22 (Audience member approaches the podium.)
23 there is Q. 23 AUDIENCE MEMBER: You did good anyway.
24 Our, you know, street, it change from 24 THE CHAIRMAN: All right. Well, thank
125 residential to commercial. And long time ago, 25 you.
Diane M. Tropia, Inc., P.O. Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203 Diane M. Tropia, inc., P.O. Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203
9 of 33 sheets Page 33 to 36 of 86 3011 Ob:il gs AM

June 7, 2011

Land Use and Zoning Committee
City of Jacksonville Uncertified Condensed Co
37 _ 39
1 AUDIENCE MEMBER: My name Is Mounirah 1 never seen any of you in my store, just as a
2 Mashour. They call me Mary, most of San Marco 2 convenience?
3 people. I live at 5530 Hickson Road. 3 So, I mean, I don't know. I'm trying so
4 I've been employed at this store for 4 hard, really, to -- and I promise and I'm
5 almost six-and-a-half years, and I'm running it 5 willing to negotiate with them to see whatever
6 mostly. 6 they please them, we will do. I do not mind.
7 I do know most of San Marco people. I 7 Whatever they want us to do, we will do, if
8 even do know them by names, and I love them so .| 8 that will give us the opportunity to have the
9 much. Yes, I'm not part of the San Marco 9 liquor license in the store.
10 Preservation. I would love to be, but I work 10 If the -- selling the liquor on Sunday,
11 so hard in that store, trying to make it the 1 it's not allowed, we'll do that. We have no
12 best store ever to serve those fine people. 12 problem. If they don't want us to sell the
13 I didn't see what's the reason that can, 13 liquor after 12 o'clock midnight, sure. Our
14 you know, stop us from having the liquor store. 14 store's hour from 7:00 in the morning till
15 Having a liquor store, it's not a bad thing in 15 10:00 at night. If we can open late, till
16 the area. 16 midnight and we're going to be closing, so
17 I know San Marco has the name of 117 that’s not going to be any harm to anybody.
18 high-class area. And I think, in my opinion, 18 Bistro Aix, they do serve the liquor in
.19 San Marco has to have one of a kind, as a 19 : the restaurant, which is the people drink and
20 pharmacy, convenience store, liquor store, 20 eat, get drunk, and God knows what's going to
21 supermarket, to have all that in San Marco to 21 happen to them when they drive to their houses,
22 be a -- a city or -- you know, all the complete 22 but we're going to sell them the liquor. They
23 things to complete it, so -- 23 are going to take it home, stay home to drink,
24 And I don't think the liquor, that's going 24 so there is no harm. I mean, how can they
25 to affect any of the areas. And if gentleman 25 allow Bistro Aix to have the liquor? We don't
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1 say that we have kids and we worry, I have 1 allow anybody else to have it, which is --
2 kids. I worry about my kids. And we decided, 2 I'm sure that there is no harm that's
3 if we have the liquor store, we can separate 3 going to be done, and we will try our best.
4 the convenient from the liquor, which is -- we 4 Whatever please you guys, folks, whatever
5 have a separate entrance for the liquor. 5 please you, whatever you want us to
6 That's for the adult people to go in and buy 6 negotiate --
7 what they want. It's completely [sic] from the 7 THE CHAIRMAN: Ma'am, please address the
8 other convenience store where we have the other 8 committee. You need to speak into the
9 grocery to people or to the kids to go and buy 9 microphone.
10 whatever they want. 10 MS. MASHOUR: Yes, sir. I'm sorry.
11 And every -- if they worried about 1" THE CHAIRMAN: And you need to wrap up
12 homeless people come to the area, we are none 12 because you --
13 of the people that -- you know, me, personally, 13 MS. MASHOUR: Whatever they want us to do
14 when I work at the store, every time that a 14 to -- to have the liquor license, we will do.
15 homeless guy come to the store, I follow him 15 I mean, I do not mind. They can give me an
16 outside, making sure that he's not going to 16 options, tell me you have to do this, you have
17 hang out in the area. And if he did, I know 17 to do this, we will do it. I know. That's San
18 that I have to call the police on them. I try 18 Marco Preservation, the people, they run this
19 to make it clear all the time and -- and, you 19 area, and they trying to keep it nice and clean
20 know, not to let them hang out in the area. 20 and high class. I would love to keep it the
21 And, I mean, we are so excited that we're 21 same way.
22 going to have very big building in front of us 22 THE CHAIRMAN: Well, thank you for your
23 and excited that we're going to have more 23 comments. "
24 business in there, and we would love to have 24 Any questions from the committee?
25 their business. I'm so sad that -- how come I 25 COMMITTEE MEMBERS: (No response.)
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1 THE CHAIRMAN: All right. Thank you, 1 the City's vision along that corridor to buy a
2 ma'am. 2 dilapidated building across the street that we
3 MS. MASHOUR: Thank you. 3 plan to spend a significant amount of time and
4 THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Khazal, we will hear 4 money and build a law practice there, which we
5 from the opponents now, but I will give you an 5 will then bring -- we do banking and securities
6 opportunity to close at the end. So you may 6 litigation, and we represent banks and
7 want to pay attention to -- careful attention 7 financial institutions. We also represent
8 to what's being stated by the opposition and 8 manufacturers. We have over 20 Fortune 500
9 address their comments when you have a chance | 9 company clients. They will come to our
10 to come back up and close. 10 business, but they're not going to come to our
11 Okay? Is that all right? 11 business because our business is not going to
12 MR. KHAZAL: All right. 12 be there if there's a liquor store across the
13 THE CHAIRMAN: All right. I have several - 13 street.
14 speakers' cards in opposition. We'll start 14 So our business is trying to be in tune
15 with Neils Murphy, followed by Charles Cason. 15 with the vision of the City to spend the money
16 (Audience member approaches the podium.) .| 16 to get the appropriate commercial sector up and
17 AUDIENCE MEMBER: Thank you. 17 running, to bring tax dollars and revenue to
18 Neils Murphy again. I'll try to be brief. 18 the city, consistent with that vision.
19 The City had a vision for San Marco 19 .- I'm also a homeowner in the neighborhood,
20 Boulevard, and that was to spend millions of 20 and I have small children. And I can just tell
21 dollars, work with the Planning Department, and |21 you, just from a personal perspective, that I
22 you can already see that vision coming to 22 would seriously oppose a package liquor store.
23 realization. I mean, the palm trees look 23 Having a restaurant serving liquor is very
24 fantastic, the streets are being redone, and 24 different than having a brown bag package
25 you can already see the businesses -- just this 25 store.
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1 week, businesses are repainting their 1 Thank you for your time.
2 storefronts. Everyone's improving the 2 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, Mr. Murphy.
3 commercial sector along that street. And by 3 Any questions from the committee?
4 potentially allowing a liquor store, a package 4 MR. R. BROWN: Yes, Mr. Chair.
5 store, you're really impeding that vision 5 THE CHAIRMAN: Councilman Reggie Brown.
6 because, as we all know, the liquor store is 6 MR. R. BROWN: Through the Chair to
7 going to bring a totally different element. 7 Mr. Murphy, excellent segue. I was going to
8 Next to the food store that's applying for 8 ask you, if you could, for this body, from your
9 this, there is an empty lot. And although it 9 vantage point, talk about the difference
10 was represented these people would just get in 10 between off-premise consumption versus
11 their cars and take the liquor home, I think we 11 on-premise consumption because I want to make
12 all know that's not what's going to happen. 12 sure that we are understanding and talking
13 What's going to happen is they're going to take 13 about the same thing, if you can --
14 it in the brown bag and they're going to sit in 14 MR. MURPHY: Well, they're very different
15 the parking lot and they're going to drink. 15 from my vantage point.
16 And there was also representation that 16 I mean, it -- Bistro Aix, we've all -- 1
17 there are no schools within the area, which 17 don't know if y'all have been there. It's a
18 surprises me because Landon Middle Schoal, 18 very nice restaurant. All these restaurants
19 which is the academic magnet for this area, is 19 that have come to the area, they're a
20 literally hundreds of yards away. Also, 20 controlled environment. They're being
21 there's a Montessori school within walking 21 monitored on a minute-by-minute basis by the
22 distance, so that -- that's just not an 22 servers, whereas a drive-up package store --
23 appropriate representation. 23 they're even -- I didn't even realize, they're
24 I know that my law firm, we've spent a 24 talking about creating a different door now, so
25 great deal of time and money and relied upon 25 this is definitely going to be drive-up --
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1 they're probably going to have concurrency 1 residents. That's something that I believe,
2 issues with traffic, people driving up, 2 that we, as a body, need to listen to our
3 grabbing a package of liquor, drinking it in 3 constituents, but I think that it's unfair to
4 the car, drinking it in the parking lot. It's 4 send a message publicly that we have citizens
5 a totally different environment. ' 5 within this city, will go to an off-premise
6 MR. R.BROWN: Okay. Mr. Murphy, then, 6 liquor store with intent and drinking it -- it
7 we -- it's safe to say that it's an assumption 7 happens all the time, but I don't think we
8 with an off-premise establishment that one- 8 should take that position and put it before our
9 would drink after purchasing liquor, but it's 9 community.
10 not an assumption that one would drink on an 10 One can easily take the position that if
11 on-premises establishment? 1 you walk into Hurricane, Bistro, and if you
12 MR. MURPHY: Well, I -- 12 decide to have a drink, that our law
13 MR. R. BROWN: Would you agree with that? |13 enforcement officers are not equipped to sit
14 MR. MURPHY: I think there's absolutely a 14 outside of these establishments and determine
15 presumption that if you go to a restaurant and 15 - who has had more than their share of alcohol.
16 you buy liquor, you're going to drink it there, -1 16 Now, that's a fact. We cannot do that.
17 if that's what you're saying, versus taking it 17 So my position tonight is that -- although
18 off site. 18 we are moving forward with this, I think that
19 Now, I'll let my law partner, Geddes 119. we're being unfair, and I like to be fair
20 Anderson, who was a State Attorney, tell you 20 across the board. If we have an issue with a
21 what he thinks about people who buy liquor at 21 particular establishment -- this is not
22 liquor stores and what they typically do and 22 reasons -- I mean, if you don't want to come to
23 where they consume it. I'm not an expert in 23 San Marco because of a liquor store, you might
24 that area. 24 as well pack up and leave now because they're
25 MR. R. BROWN: Okay. Well, we're not here |25 selling liquor all around you. If it's because
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1 really to assume or take the position on 1 of the model of the building is not designed to
2 assuming that just because one will stop at a 2 the standard that San Marco is moving in the
3 liquor store that he or she will be 3 direction of, that's -- that's another
4 irresponsible to open up the package of 4 conversation, but to use it as an argument,
5 whatever they purchase and start drinking. We 5 consumption on-site versus off-site and what
6 would hope that the reason that they went to a 6 _it's going to do for the community, how
7 package store was to take it with them to their 7 dangerous it is for our kids, I don't think
8 destination. 8 that's fair. And I just wanted to make sure
9 And so as I was listening to you talk 9 that we all tonight know that that is not the
10 about the vision of San Marco -- I can tell you 10 case.
11 that a Publix is coming there. They sell 1 And if we're going to deny it, let's deny
12 liquor. I can tell you that -- you talk about 12 it on the basis of whatever we're going to deny
13 Landon Middle School -- 13 for, but not under the basis or the premise
14 MR. MURPHY: But they're going to have to 14 that consumption is going to -- consumption off
15 apply for a liquor license. I don't think that 15 site is going to destroy our -- the fabric of
16 Publix, just because they're Publix, gets a 16 the San Marco community. I just don't see
17 liquor license, but -- 17 that.
18 MR. R. BROWN: But what I'm talking about |18 Thank you.
19 is the future of San Marco -- 19 MR. MURPHY: Was that a question?
20 MR. MURPHY: Yes. 20 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, Mr. Brown.
21 MR. R. BROWN: -- and if you just allow me |21 Any other questions from the committee?
22 to finish. 22 MR. MURPHY: Was that a question or a
23 We have restaurants in that area. I'll be 23 statement?
24 honest with you, I'm not a huge proponent one 24 MR. R. BROWN: Waell, it was just a
25 way or the other. And I do listen to the 25 conclusion from your statement about
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1 consumption on site and off site. 1 When we walk, we are picking up -- right now
2 MR. MURPHY: If you'd like me to respond, 2 we're picking up mostly beer bottles. I live
3 I can. 3 off of River Oaks, and there's -- that's
4 MR. R. BROWN: No, it's not necessary. 4 usually what we find in the park. It's not
5 Thank you. 5 Coca-Cola bottles, but it's beer bottles. So I
6 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, Mr. Murphy. 6 can only imagine the elements that are going to
7 Our next speaker is Charles Cason, 7 be added to beer bottles on the route.
8 followed by Nancy Maguire. 8 In addition, we've lived in our
9 (Audience member approaches the podium.) 9 neighborhood for 14 years. Well, it's a pretty
10 AUDIENCE MEMBER: I'm Charles Cason. I 10 safe neighborhood, but it's not totally safe.
11 live at 1119 River Oaks Road in San Marco. 1 Three weeks ago, my car was broken into. And
12 There are many reasons for denying the 12 it more than likely -- the police officers are
13 permit to take out liquor, but I'll only cover 13 checking into it because three cars were broken
14 one of them. In this area, they have a large 14 into. It was probably somebody on foot looking
15 gathering of the Alcohol [sic] Anonymous. They 15 for change, taking CDs, whatever they can find
16 have a two-story building in this area. It's 16 and, you know, getting some sort of money out
17 open in the daytime. They have a lounge where |17 of it. So I'm concerned for the security and
18 the people can go there and hang out, where 18 safety of our area.
19 they can get coffee and sandwiches. They have . |.19 I feel like if it was a -- if the store
20 an upstairs where they have the meetings. In 20 that he has there would sell some high-end
21 . addition to that, the Al-Anon meets in this 21 sandwiches, trust me, all the moms, all the
22 area. And I just think it would be -- not be 22 stay-home moms, and all their kids would be
23 proper to put out another enticement to these 23 down there lined up to buy that kind of
24 people who are trying to recover their lives. 24 merchandise, but to sell beer and wine and
25 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, Mr. Cason. 25 whatever else little items they have in there
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1 Any questions from the committee? 1 is not -- it's not going to enhance our
2 COMMITTEE MEMBERS: (No response.) 2 neighborhood.
3 THE CHAIRMAN: All right. Nancy Maguire, 3 So please do not pass this for the zoning
4 followed by Jane Friedlin. 4 exemption. We want to enhance San Marco. We
5 (Audience member approaches the podium.) 5 want it to be a wonderful place to live, a safe
6 THE CHAIRMAN: Ms. Maguire -- 6 place, and a really safe place to be able to
7 AUDIENCE MEMBER: Do I go ahead? 7 walk the neighborhood.
8 THE CHAIRMAN: -- your name and address, 8 And the other people that are in the
9 please. 9 neighborhood are also the Ronald McDonald
10 AUDIENCE MEMBER: Nancy Maguire, 1039 10 House. These are people that are out of town.
11 River Oaks Road, Jacksonviile, 32207. 11 A lot of them do not have vehicles and they do
12 I'm from a family of five. We live in 12 walk the neighborhood. They -- you know, they
13 San Marco, and I have a different approach why 13 have a lot on their mind and they need to be
14 I don't want it. 14 able to get out and be in a safe neighborhood.
15 I'm a stay-home mom, lived in the 15 And I'm sorry to say, we -- you know, it -- you
16 neighborhood for 14 years, and have three young | 16 have to be careful. I don't walk late at night
17 girls. We are a walking neighborhood. We're 17 down in that area. I walk during the day.
18 also a running neighborhood. The River Run 18 So thank you very much.
19 runs right through our area. Many people come 19 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, Ms. Maguire.
20 to our neighborhood, believe it or not, just to 20 Any questions from the committee?
21 walk their dogs or walk the neighborhood. 21 COMMITTEE MEMBERS: (No response.)
22 So as far as I'm concerned, I am -- I have 22 THE CHAIRMAN: All right. Thank you,
23 three young girls. I feel like -- you put a 23 ma'‘am.
24 package store or whatever you want to call it, 24 Jane Friedlin, followed by Doug Skiles.
25 it is to the detriment of the neighborhood. 25 (Audience member approaches the podium.)
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1 AUDIENCE MEMBER: My name is Jane 1 Next speaker Is Doug Skiles, followed by
2 Friedlin. I live at 2711 West Cove Lane, 2 Laurence Coles.
3 32207. 3 (Audience member approaches the podium.)
4 We have lived in that house for 45 years 4 AUDIENCE MEMBER: I'm Doug Skiles.
5 this September. Forty-two years ago, we bought 5 Address is 1212 Mapleton Road.
6 a seven-unit apartment building on Cedar 6 I'm also the president for the San Marco
7 Street, a half a block from San Marco Food 7 Preservation Society, and we -- when this thing
8 Store. When we bought that apartment building, 8 was introduced to the Planning Commission, we
9 there was not -- there was a nice, little 9 voted on it, our board did, and voted
10 - grocery store and meat market there. That has 10 unanimously to oppose the application for the
11 changed to the San Marco Food Store, which not |11 primary reason that we knew -- and some of our
12 too many of my friends feel safe enough to go 12 members had been involved in 1995, and that --
13 into. I have heard several people say recently 13 if, you know -- certainly nothing has changed,
14 that they went in there and tumed around and 14 as Mr. Reingold explained. If anything has
15 said, "What in the world am I doing in here,"” 15 changed, then that particular area has
16 and turned around and left because they did not 16 improved, that there's even more of a reason
17 feel safe. 17 now to deny a liquor license in that location
18 This area was not zoned for alcohol. This 18 than there was in '95. Many businesses are --
19 is a residential neighborhood. The apartments 19 have and are Investing, as-we've heard,
20 and homes in that aréa are redoing, they're 20 millions of dollars. Now the City is investing
21 fixing up. These are not shoddy buildings. 21 millions of dollars on the road.
22 The City is redoing that area. And this was 22 To allow this use would really be going
23 not intended for beer or wine and certainly not 23 backwards on that vision. As others have
24 for a package store. 24 explained tonight, Alcoholics Anonymous is
25 The abuse of alcohol can lead to the wrong 25 across the street. The Ronald McDonald House
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1 element, and that brings about the need for AA 1 is down there. Swain Memorial Church is there.
2 chapters. And we have one, as they said, right 2 There are two schools In the area, so we do ask
3 down the street. We have hired several people 3 that you would uphold the Planning Commission's
4 from that AA chapter, and it is doing a 4 decision and deny this application tonight.
5 wonderful job of helping people get their lives 5 Thank you.
6 back together. With a package store right down 6 THE CHAIRMAN: All right. Thank you,
7 the street, that would be a great temptation. 7 Mr. Skiles.
8 And I know what temptation is; I'm a diabetic. 8 Any questions from the committee?
9 And sweets to me are like alcohol is for an 9 Mr. Brown.
10 alcoholic. And, you know, to have a doughnut 10 MR. R. BROWN: Yes, Mr. Skiles, as to the
11 shop right down the street from me would be a 11 president -- how long have you been the
12 bad thing. 12 president?
13 There are schools that bring children to 13 MR. SKILES: I have been president since
14 Peterbrooke on fleld trips. And if you pass 14 June 1st.
15 this, that would be right across the street 15 MR. R. BROWN: Junes 1st?
16 from a liquor store, and that would not be a 16 MR. SKILES: Yeah.
17 good thing. 17 MR. R. BROWN: Well, congratulations.
18 This area is not meant for this kind of 18 MR. SKILES: Thank you.
19 facility, and I would very much like it if you 19 MR. R. BROWN: But you've been in the
20 did not pass it. 20 community for --
21 Thank you very much. 21 MR. SKILES: I have. I have.
22 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, Ms. Friedlin. 22 MR. R. BROWN: -- quite some time?
23 Any questions from the committee? 23 How long have you been in the community?
24 COMMITTEE MEMBERS: (No response.) 24 MR. SKILES: I'm sorry. I've been --
25 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, ma‘'am. 25 actually had a business that was just down the
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1 street at 1633 San Marco Boulevard for seven 1 one --
2 years. 2 (Simultaneous speaking.)
3 I have been in the store several times to 3 MR. R. BROWN: Okay. Further down, about
4 get snacks late in the day. It is somewhat -- 4 two miles down the road. |
5 the kinds of people that I would run into in 5 Okay. That answers my question, then.
6 there maybe didn't fit with the rest of the 6 Okay. Which is also --
7 neighborhood to some degree, but that's not 7 (Simultaneous speaking.)
8 saying anything against the store owners. I've 8 MR. R. BROWN: Go ahead.
9 had an opportunity to talk to them about this. 9 Everyone needs to --
10 They are nice people, and they -- I believe 10 MR. REINGOLD: 1 just heard a bunch of
1 they do want what's best for the neighborhood. 1 yelling from the audience and then a council
12 It would just be my encouragement to them that 12 member saying, oh, that answered my question.
13 they would upgrade the business and try to fit 13 [ wasn't sure if you might want to call one of
14 in with the rest of what's happening there. 14 those representatives up and -- or ask them
15 Our past president, John Singleton, also 15 when their turn comes.
16 met with the applicant and spoke to him about 16 MR. R. BROWN: I understand. Thank you,
17 it. He couldn't be here tonight, though. 17 Dylan.
18 MR. R. BROWN: Okay. Although, there -- I 18 My understanding is that the closest one,
19 do understand clearly that there's an issue + {19 for the record, is Lakewood that we can reach
20 with alcohol, liquor, because you are selling 20 out to right now in terms of our understanding.
21 alcohol, wine and beer there currently. And it 21 And, again, Lakewood is a very nice community
22 doesn't appear that they're going to close down 22 as well, and I'm interested in knowing whether
23 any time soon, so you are going to continue to 23 or not selling package -- having a package
24 sell beer and wine. People will have access to 24 store in that Lakewood area -- because there's
25 it. Whether the folks passing by or living in 25 residents in that area as well. Have you heard
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1 the community choose to shop there, that's 1 of any crime issues in the Lakewood area?
2 really their prerogative. 2 MR. SKILES: I haven't. I haven't really
3 But what I'm hearing is that it's more of 3 investigated it.
4 an aesthetic concern, you know, where folks are 4 One thing I would like to add, though.
5 not pleased with the way that the business 5 Your point about improving the neighborhood --
6 owner is currently -- the upkeep of the 6 improving the businesses, the Preservation
7 facility is just not fitting in right now, and 7 Society works very hard with the local
8 that -- we have programs to assist, you know, 8 businesses and -- to assistant them, and we
9 business owners. And I think, you know, this 9 want to see them succeed, particularly with the
10 just -- in the future I think that -- for 10 San Marco Merchants Association. So we partner
1 businesses within the San Marco area that need 11 with all of these businesses to -- to help --
12 assistance or -- you know, we do have the JEDC 12 because it benefits everybody for them to
13 and some other places that we can tap into 13 succeed.
14 because I think everyone wants to have a 14 MR. R. BROWN: Absolutely, and I agree
15 beautiful community, but what's the closest 15 with that. And I was going down that path.
16 package store to this address? 16 No further questions for you. Thank you
17 MR. SKILES: I don't know where the 17 for your time.
18 closest one is. I haven't done that research. 18 MR. SKILES: Thank you.
19 MR. R. BROWN: You don't. Okay. 19 MR. R. BROWN: And continue to do a good
20 Okay. Well, since you don't know, I'll 20 job in your community.
21 wait and -- then maybe someone coming behind 21 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, Mr. Brown.
22 you. If not, I'll go back to the young lady 22 Any other questions for Mr. Skiles?
23 because -- where I'm going with this is here -- 23 COMMITTEE MEMBERS: (No response.) -
24 I'm sorry? Someone know the closest? 24 THE CHAIRMAN: All right. Our next
25 AUDIENCE MEMBER: Lakewood is your closest | 25 speaker is Laurence Coles, followed by Don
Diane M. Tropia, Inc., P.O. Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203 Diane M. Tropia, Inc., P.O. Box 2375, Jackepnyite. fL 32203

15 of 33 sheets

Page 57 to 60 of 86

PAGEY 1/ 2 BHPe2 38 Am
Land Use and Zoning Committee

June 7, 2011

City of Jacksonville Uncertified Condensed C
61 63
1 H-a-r- -- something -- -u-n-g. 1 knowledge, no, but I would say that's a much
2 (Audience member approaches the podium.) 2 more controlled situation than we're talking
3 THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Coles. 3 about here.
4 AUDIENCE MEMBER: Yes, sir. 4 MR. R. BROWN: Okay. When you say
5 THE CHAIRMAN: Your name and address, 5 "controlled," you're talking about controlled
6 please. 6 as to they're sitting inside of a facility or
7 AUDIENCE MEMBER: I'm Dr. Laurence Coles, | 7 you're talking about when they finish having
8 pastor of the Swain United Methodist Church. 8 their drink of choice for the evening, they're
9 We're within four blocks of the area that we're 9 able to get in their cars and drive through the
10 talking about. 10 neighborhood? |
11 The concern that -- this is a 11 MR. COLES: Yes, but usually during the --
12 neighborhood, a lot of children in it. We were 12 or in the consumption of that alcohol they are
13 going through the demographics, and there are 13 having a meal, and I would say that would have
14 over 6,000 children of elementary age and below | 14 a consliderable amount of difference with how
15 concerned about this influence. 15 it's affecting their body.
16 You've already made the point, yes, beer 16 MR. R. BROWN: Okay. I don't think we're
17 and wine is already sold. We're aware of that, 17 in that posture tonight to -- any of us are, in
18 but now we're talking about a package store. 1 18 that posture in terms of our discipline, to
19 hear the concern.about the attorneys just 19 determine whether.or.not one is impaired based
20 across the street.: Thousands of dollars are 20 on the amount of food consumption, but I will
21 being spent on the upgrading of that particular 21 tell you this, is that I do understand the
22 street, and hopefully that will continue. 22 community concerns about package stores. I see
23 I'm just going to concern [sic] about a 23 far too many of them in my district, so I do
24 local -- I'm a local pastor. I do live 24 understand that.
25 considerably [sic] amount of time away. I'm on 25 Again, I like for us to really -- I guess
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1 500 Chaffee Road South. That's 12-and-a-half 1 I'm not really understanding the real issue
2 miles out, but this is my neighborhood because 2 tonight, Pastor. If it's liquor, beer or wine
3 of the church that I serve, and we do house the 3 impacting the quality of life in our community,
4 AA groups that have been referred to. We're 4 then maybe we need to move in another direction
5 glad to have them in our church. 5 because if it's wrong on one front, it's wrong
6 I don't know what else I can say that's 6 on every front. Would you not agree with that,
7 already really been said. I really think the 7 Pastor?
8 case has been made that this is not a place for 8 MR. COLES: You're absolutely right. And
9 this particular neighborhood. 9 who's to say we're not going in that direction.
10 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, Mr. Coles. 10 MR. R. BROWN: Thank you, sir.
11 Question from Reggie Brown, Councilman 1 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, Mr. Brown.
12 Brown. 12 Any other questions?
13 MR. R. BROWN: Yes. Through the Chair to 13 COMMITTEE MEMBERS: (No response.)
14 Pastor Coles, we're back to talking about 14 THE CHAIRMAN: All right. Thank you,
16 liquor and wine and beer, the impact that it's 15 Mr. Coles.
16 having on the community. From your vantage 16 Next speaker is Don --
17 point, as a pastor in the community, I'm sure 17 AUDIENCE MEMBER: Har]ung
18 you're aware of all the restaurants in the area 18 THE CHAIRMAN: -- Harjung?
19 that serve -- 19 AUDIENCE MEMBER: Yes, sir.
20 MR. COLES: Yes, we are. 20 H-a-r-j-u-n-g.
21 MR. R. BROWN: -- liquor, beer and wine? 21 It's not H-a-r-something-u-n-g, as you
22 MR. COLES: Aware of that. 22 stated.
23 MR. R. BROWN: Have there been any impact |23 THE CHAIRMAN: Well, it looked like a
24 in terms of the quality of life -- 24 "something" to me.
25 MR. COLES: I would say about my 25 MR. HARJUNG: I know. I understand. No
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1 problem. 1 sake of those in the community, and for the
2 I'm Don Harjung. I live at 11006 Citron 2 sake of the Lord.
3 Court in Jacksonville, Florida 32223. 3 Thank you.
4 I'm a member of Swain Memorial United 4 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, Mr. Harjung.
5 Methodist Church. I am not a part of the 5 Any questions from the committee?
6 community in San Marco; however, I do support 6 COMMITTEE MEMBERS: No response.)
7 the happenings and the goings on in that 7 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, sir.
8 community. 8 I'm probably going to pronounce this name
9 As a former radio announcer here in 9 wrong too. It's Anderson -- is it Geddes?
10 Jacksonville, Florida, I've been here 66 years. 10 AUDIENCE MEMBER: Yes, sir, Geddes.
11 I have watched changes made. Some of them have | 11 THE CHAIRMAN: Okay. I got the Anderson
12 been for the good, some of them have been for 12 right.
13 the worse. 13 (Audience member approaches the podium.)
14 Gentlemen of the council, ladies, I urge 14 AUDIENCE MEMBER: Yes, sir.
15 you to reconsider this bill and look at it from 15 My name is Geddes Anderson. 1 reside at
16 a different point of view. Change is good only 16 1112 River Oaks-Road.
17 if it benefits all concerned. ' 17 You heard earlier from my law partner,
18 We as a community, as San Marco community, | 18 Neils Murphy. I would echo his points about
19 as 3 member. of.Swain United Methodist Church, I 19 the business persﬁectif\;'ie, but it would also
20 oppose -- definitely oppose reinstituting this 20 point to some of the things that -- when we
21 bill and allowing this to happen. 21 were looking at the property, we did actually
22 I did a little demographic, along with 22 physically see beer cans and bottles around the
23 Dr. Laurence Coles, the pastor of our church. 23 property. Now, again, we don't know where it
24 I looked at the amount of police calls that 24 came from, but I will say that that convenience
25 were made in a 30-day period in a half-mile 25 store is directly across the street. And I
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1 radius from this point of which this new 1 would imagine that if -- if the appeal and the
2 package store is to be possibly put into 2 longstanding tradition of the planning
3 effect. Seventy-seven calls were made in a 3 committee [sic] is overturned, that those beer
4 30-hour period, police calls, 77. Of those, 20 4 bottles that I saw would probably -- and I
5 were alcohol or drug related. Whether or not 5 guess that would be an assumption, but it might
6 that consumption or those packages or that beer 6 turn into a -- a liquor bottle or something
7 or wine was bought from that store or any other 7 else. I would imagine that we also would see
8 store, I don't know that, but I can tell you 8 more police calls to that unit, echoing or
9 this: One lady has already made a very adamant 9 following up on the piece about the alcohol
10 statement about temptation. Remove the 10 calls towards the -- the area.
1 temptation before it's there. Get rid of it 1 I think that the -- the permission to
12 before it happens. Don't allow something to 12 allow a package store at that location would be
13 come about that doesn't need to be there. 13 entirely inconsistent with the character of
14 Mr. Brown, you're absolutely right. There 14 San Marco and what the -- what the community is
15 are other beer and wine establishments. 15 trying to portray there. I recall going to the
16 There's one across the street. I'd like to see 16 last planning committee meeting and there was
17 it go, I really would. . 17 a -- I think there was a $7 million road
18 As a former pastor myself, I abhor 18 project that's currently being done there,
19 alcohol. I'm a teetotaler. I took an oath, 19 which is one of the main reasons that we're
20 same as you gentlemen did to uphold the law. 1 20 moving -- wanting to move to that area, and I
21 uphold law the God, and that law says I am not 21 think that having a package store would
22 to consume much alcohol. I took it a step 22 definitely be contrary to what the character
23 further. I don't consume any. 23 of -- what San Marco is trying to portray. It
24 I ask you, I implore you, don't let this 24 is a jewel of Jacksonville, the Duval County,
25 happen, for the sake of the community, for the 25 Jacksonville. '
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1 I want to speak just briefly about the 1 Mr. Dorsey, would you like to address the
2 other businesses that are there that would also 2 committee?
3 be contrary to having a liquor store there. 3 AUDIENCE MEMBER: Yes.
4 Aside from the AA unit, we also have the Ronald 4 THE CHAIRMAN: All right. Come on down,
5 McDonald House, where -- which is within a 5 sir, and just give your name and address for
6 stone's throw of this location. That's where 6 the record, and then you have three minutes.
7 folks come from all over the country to stay 7 (Audience member approaches the podium.)
8 and where their children fight cancer and 8 AUDIENCE MEMBER: How you all doing today?
9 things of that nature. We have Baptist, which 9 I stay at 1050 West 6th, Street. And, no,
10 is a hospital there. 1 think, you know, when 10 that's not in San Marco's area, but --
1 they're walking and they're in from out of 11 THE CHAIRMAN: Your name, sir.
12 town -- you've got children and parents walking 12 AUDIENCE MEMBER: Frederick Dorsey --
13 in the area. They are going to be exposed, we 13 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you.
14 believe, to a worse element than what we 14 AUDIENCE MEMBER: -- 32209, Jacksonville,
15 already have, so -- 15 Florida.
16 I see that my time is getting short. The 16 I don't stay over in their neighborhood,
17 Peterbrooke -- I think to explain a little bit 17 but I do travel over there every now and then.
18 more about what happens at Peterbrooke, they 18 And the reason why I support this bill is
19 have children thaticome in -- which is right 19 because -- from what I:mn hearing right now,
20 next door to the location. They have field 20 it's a lot of discrimination.towards this bill.
21 trips to the location to see where they make 21 A lot of people don't -- don't want the liquor
22 the chocolate. That's the manufacturing plant 22 store there because they got kids walking the
23 for Peterbrooke. I think that would be a 23 neighborhood. They got, you know, schools in
24 deterrence and contrary to what we're trying to 24 the area. If that's the case, then they need
25 achieve for San Marco. 25 to go ahead and shut down Publix. They need to
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1 So we would ask you, implore you to uphold 1 go ahead and fight towards Publix and all the
2 the prior decision back in 1995, the most 2 rest of the places, the restaurants that sell
3 recent decision back in 1995, and to deny the 3 alcohol, but mainly what -- what I'm hearing a
4 appeal that is being offered before you. 4 lot of people saying is about the trash that's
5 Thank you. 5 going to be in the neighborhood. That can be
.6 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, Mr. Anderson. 6 cleaned up. They keep the area very nice, from
7 Any questions from the committee? 7 what I -- from what I see.
8 COMMITTEE MEMBERS: (No response.) 8 I support the bill, and I don't see no
9 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, sir. 9 harm in putting a liquor store in the San Marco
10 Ms. Tropia, how are you on time? Do you 10 neighborhood, just for the simple fact --
11 need a break? 11 because, I mean, why take the enjoyment out of
12 (Discussion held off the record.) 12 people lives, the ones that do drink. That's
13 THE CHAIRMAN: Our court reporter, we try 13 not right. And I support everything that you
14 not to push her past two hours without taking a 14 said.
15 little break so that she will have some use of 15 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, Mr. Dorsey.
16 her fingertips after the meeting, so we will 16 Any questions from the committee?
17 take a five-minute recess and reconvene 17 COMMITTEE MEMBERS: (No response.)
18 shortly. 18 THE CHAIRMAN: All right. And the final
19 (Brief recess.) 19 speaker card is in opposition. It's Michael
20 THE CHAIRMAN: Okay. If everyone would 20 Maguire.
21 return to your seats, we'll reconvene. 21 (Audience member approaches the podium.)
22 We still are in the public hearing, and I 22 AUDIENCE MEMBER: Michael Maguire, 1039
23 have a couple more late speakers' cards that 23 River Oaks Road, Jacksonville, 32207.
24 have come in. I have one that's in support, 24 I just wanted to kind of cover what I've
25 Frederick Dorsey. 25 heard and how long this process has been going
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1 on for several months is -- is -- you've got a 1 deferral, but at the time I was, of course,
2 request for an exception to the standard zoning 2 recognizing the Planning Department's denial of
3 code, which Is outside the parameters of what 3 this proposal as well as significant
4 is normally permitted. The Planning Department 4 neighborhood opposition, but I wanted to say
5 is saying it should not be permitted. The 5 that I certainly support the process of hearing
6 gentleman sells beer and wine already. 6 both sides and I certainly have no idea how the
7 You know, I'm not a teetotaler. I like a 7 committee votes. I misspoke when I was
8 drink as much as anybody else, but a package 8 suggesting that it had a lot of opposition, but
9 store is a different animal. A package store 9 certainly the process Is important and the vote
10 is different than a restaurant. Serving wine, 10 is an individual matter for each council
11 beer or a hard drink with a meal, it's a 11 member, so I wanted to clear that up.
12 different situation. 12 I appreciate the time.
13 You know, we don't need to go into 13 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, Mr. Brown.
14 statistics and we don't need to go into a lot 14 And thank you for keeping an open mind
15 of detail about who said, what said, how many 15 through the process. And I think most of my
16 accident reports, how many crime scenes we're 16 committee members do likewise until we hear all
17 going to have. .It's going to be a significant 17 the facts in evidence that are provided to us
18 change. And all of the people here have taken 18 in the process.
19 time out of their-busy schedules to be here 19 So, with that'said, Mr. Khazal, will five
20 this evening to support it, and it's 20 minutes be adequate ffor you to close?
21 additionally challenging every time this drags 21 MR. KHAZAL: Okay. The main issue for the
22 out for us to go through the same process again 22 denial of the staff report was the traffic
23 and again. 23 issue and the parking issue. This issue
24 Is it unfair that he can't do everything 24 already exists and they will not be increased
25 he wants to do with his property or his 25 by adding liquor license to the exiting
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1 leasehold or whatever component it might be? 1 business, which is convenience store. In fact,
2 Perhaps. But my parents taught me a long time 2 according to the zoning statistic by industry,
3 ago, life isn't fair. But it's about what's 3 convenience store has four time the amount of
4 permitted. 4 trip or visit during the peak hour. This --
5 That's all I wanted to share with you. 5 that liquor license will decrease the
6 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, sir. 6 (Inaudible) of -- that is used and decrease
7 Any questions from the committee for 7 parking and traffic.
8 Mr. Maguire? 8 Also, what's my comment is about San Marco
9 COMMITTEE MEMBERS: (No response.) 9 Preservation, they care about San Marco area.
10 THE CHAIRMAN: All right. Thank you, sir. 10 Why they allowed to have full liquor license
11 MR. MAGUIRE: Thank you. 1 issue for the area? They have Bistro Aix
12 THE CHAIRMAN: All right. That takes us 12 recently, they have Hurricane recently, they
13 back to -- Mr. Khazal, you have an opportunity 13 have Wings recently. They have Mediterranean
14 to close here. Is five minutes sufficient? 14 that's recently. And also the issue -- the
15 Sorry. Mr. Reingold. 15 permit for a convenience store, 2004. The
16 MR. REINGOLD: To the Chalir, I believe 16 address was 1570 San Marco Boulevard, but the
17 before the applicant proceeds with his 17 gentieman, he never use it.
18 rebuttal, I just want to make sure -- 18 I'm not here to fight San Marco
19 Councilmember Brown, I believe, had an issue he |19 Preservation. Like I said, I've been in that
20 wanted to darify. 20 neighborhood for 19 years. It's part of me.
21 THE CHAIRMAN: Okay. Thank you, sir. 21 That's what all my business start. And I have
22 Mr. Dick Brown. 22 15 business, convenience store and liquor
23 MR. D. BROWN: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 23 store, so I'm not here to fight with them or
24 I did want to clarify my comments of a few 24 damage my reputation with them.
25 minutes ago. I didn't see -- I didn't favor a 25 I hope so, you grant that bill for me.
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1 Thank you. 1 THE CHAIRMAN: Motion on the amendment to .
2 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, sir. 2 deny the appeal by Mr. Holt, second by
3 ‘Does that conclude your remarks? 3 Mr. Redman.
4 MR. KHAZAL: Yes. 4 Discussion on the amendment?
5 THE CHAIRMAN: Any questions from the 5 ‘MR. R. BROWN: Yes.
6 committee? 6 THE CHAIRMAN: Councilman Reggie Brown.
7 COMMITTEE MEMBERS: (No response.) 7 MR. R. BROWN: Yes. I definitely would
8 THE CHAIRMAN: All right. Anyone else 8 like to just share with all of us tonight, you
9 care to address the committee? 9 know, my struggle. It wasn't necessarily the
10 AUDIENCE MEMBERS: (No response.) 10 issue itself. It was with whether or not the
1 THE CHAIRMAN: All right. Seeing no one, 1 applicant was comfortable, slash, competent
12 the public hearing is closed and we're back in 12 versus delay tactics. That's something that I
13 committee. 13 had to deal with within myself.
14 Mr. Holt. 14 But I do support the process. And I know
15 MR. HOLT: Thank you, Mr. Chair. 15 that it took a little more time than we
16 Mr. Crofts or Mr. Kelly, the last speaker 16 probably would have anticipated tonight, but
17 just mentioned issues of parking. Could you 17 this is why we're here, you know, to vet the
18 explain to me what your opposition to this was 18 process, and I support it.
19 in relation to:parking? 19 We are here tonight to talk about the
20 MR. KELLY: The site plan, as you know, 20 exception, and I did truly understand that.
21 it's -- it's an older property. The structure 21 That's -- basically moved in the direction to
22 was probably built back in the '40s, so it's 22 do -- offer an additional service.
23 currently nonconforming as it relates to 23 What I struggle with was the timing,
24 appropriate landscaping and the parking lot 24 whether or not the applicant -- moving from
25 and -- and the required number of parking 25 Mr. Mann to an attorney. You know, I know
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1 spaces. 1 we've been dealing with this a long time, but
2 Additionally, the access, the driveways, 2 would two weeks -- or, you know, two weeks or a
3 there's really no controlled access to the 3 month would have made the difference? I'm not
4 site. It's pretty much wide-open pavement. 4 really sure whether or not it would have. I'm
5 And Cedar Street is a local residential street 5 sure the testimony from the ones that oppose
6 along this section, and their primary access 6 this position would have been the same, it
7 would be from Cedar. Most of that is just a 7 would be the same whether it was today or, you
8 paved driveway connection to Cedar Street, in 8 know, two or four weeks from now.
9 addition to the driveway connection from 9 But just as a committee member with LUZ, 1
10 San Marco Boulevard. 10 want you all to know I believe it's our duty to
1 So the -- encouraging that traffic to come 11 make sure that every applicant, whether they're
12 into that neighborhood, we feel, is going to be 12 in support of Planning -- and they do a
13 disruptive to the character and quality of life 13 wonderful job -- or not support Planning and
14 for those residential neighbors. 14 their recommendations, we want to make sure
15 MR. HOLT: So, to summarize, there's no 15 that every taxpayer, every applicant in this
16 clear entry and exit point and you've got a 16 city feel that the process was fair. Whether
17 neighborhood street there, so there's a safety 17 the outcome is not favorable, that's not what
18 risk there with the parking lot and also 18 we're talking about tonight. We want to make
19 it's -- it doesn't have sufficient landscaping 19 sure that the outcome is fair.
20 in the area? 20 I am prepared to move on with the vote
21 MR. KELLY: Yes. 21 tonight. I would abstain only because we did
22 MR. HOLT: Okay. Thank you very much. 22 not -- I'm not comfortable whether or not we
23 With that, I would move the amendment to 23 reached the fairness in terms of -- it's not
24 deny the appeal. 24 the issue. It's whether the applicant had the
25 MR. REDMAN: Second. 25 - time required to satisfy the entire process.
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1 The outcome may have been the same. That's not | 1 yes.
2 what we're discussing. It's just, you know, 2 COMMITTEE MEMBERS: Yes.
3 would it -- what would it have harmed in terms 3 THE CHAIRMAN: Opposed, say no.
4 of progress, moving forward two weeks? And 4 COMMITTEE MEMBERS: (No response.)
5 that's -- that's what I struggle with tonight. 5 THE CHAIRMAN: By our action, you have
6 It's nothing else. 6 adopted the amendment.
7 I said earlier and I'll continue to say 7 MR. BISHOP: Move the bill as amended.
8 that we do like to see our constituents when 8 MR. REDMAN: Second.
9 they come down. We like to support our 9 THE CHAIRMAN: Motion on the bill as -
10 constituents. It's not always that way, but we 10 amended by Mr. Bishop, second by Mr. Redman.
1 have to hear and vet the entire process. 11 Discussion on the bill as amended?
12 So if I can -- I don't know whether that's 12 COMMITTEE MEMBERS: (No response.)
13 something I can do, abstain or not, as we vote, 13 THE CHAIRMAN: Seeing no discussion --
14 but that -- that would be my position. 14 Mr. Reingold, did you have a question?
15 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, Mr. Brown. 15 MR. REINGOLD: I was having a
16 I don't think an abstention is L 16 conversation, I'm sorry, on the side with a
17 appropriate, but I'll defer to legal counsel. _ 17 Councilmember Brown.
18 I think you would have to have a pecuniary gam 18 Although I don't believe his comments at
19 to qualify for a justified conflict. T 19 the beginning were intended to hint that he had = |-
20 Mr. Reingold. = |20 taken a position, I think -- he was kind of
21 MR. REINGOLD: Yeah. To the Chair, 21 asking, since it sounded like he had taken a
22 specifically on the abstention issue, through- 22 position, whether it would be good for him to
23 the Chair to Councilmember Brown, I guess there |23 abstain, and I -- I just cautioned that it
24 are two issues that the Office of General 24 might be a good idea to abstain based upon the
25 Counsel always makes recommendations to. 25 fact that it may have been a perception that he
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1 One, absolutely under the law, if you've 1 had taken a position on a quasi-judicial item
2 got a pecuniary gain or loss that would enure 2 before all the evidence was made.
3 to you or your family, company you work for or 3 THE CHAIRMAN: All right. Thank you, sir.
4 the like, then we would ask that you abstain 4 Any further discussion on the --
5 because of a voting conflict. 5 MR. REDMAN: (Inaudible.)
6 The second one that we always recommendto | 6 THE CHAIRMAN: If you support the amended
7 our council members is that -- and to Planning 7 version of the bill, which would deny the
8 Commission members or any other voting member | 8 appeal, you'd vote the green button. If you
9 on a quasi-judicial item is that you do not 9 object to the amended version of the bill,
10 vote on an item if you have taken a position on 10 which would deny the appeal, you'll vote the
1" it prior to the vote. 1 red button. And if you abstain, you'll vote
12 So those would be the two examples of 12 the yellow button. Anybody that pushes the
13 times where -- if you have taken a position on 13 blue button is in big trouble.
14 an item before all the evidence was in, we 14 All right? I don't want this to be like a
15 recommend you do not vote, or if you have a 15 one to one to one to one vote.
16 personal interest or gain, that you do not 16 All right. Any further discussion?
17 vote. Otherwise, you should vote on the item. 17 COMMITTEE MEMBERS: (No response.)
18 And if your conscience tells you you should 18 THE CHAIRMAN: If not, open the ballot,
19 vote a certain way because of what's turned 19 please, and vote.
20 out, then that's the best way to handle it. 20 (Committee ballot opened.)
21 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, Mr. Reingold. 21 MR. CRESCIMBENI: (Votes yea.)
22 We have a motion and a second to deny. 22 MR. HOLT: (Votes yea.)
23 Any further discussion on the motion? 23 MR. BISHOP: (Votes yea.)
24 COMMITTEE MEMBERS: (No response.) 24 MR. D. BROWN: (Abstains.)
25 THE CHAIRMAN: All those in favor, say 25 MR. R. BROWN (Votes nay.)
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1 MR. REDMAN: (Votes yea.)
2 (Committee ballot closed.)
3 MS. LAHMEUR: Four yea, one nay, one
4 abstention.
5 THE CHAIRMAN: By our action, you've
6 approved 2011-253 as amended, which -- the
7 appeal is denied. This matter will be taken up
8 by the full City Councll on Tuesday evening,
9 the 14th of June.
10 (The above proceedings were concluded at
11 7:30 p.m.)
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